IMPORTANT NOTICE RE:  VACCINATION BILL SB277

On Tuesday, June 30, 2015, Governor Brown signed into law a bill designed to require that California school children be fully vaccinated. Unlike many pieces of legislation, this law applies to both public and private schools, and since it eliminates the personal belief (and religious belief) exemption, all of our schools will be obligated to abide by it.  The exemption based on unusual medical conditions will remain available, but only with a doctor’s signature.

The bill would allow pupils who, prior to January 1, 2016, have a letter or affidavit on file at a private or public elementary or secondary school, child day care center, day nursery, nursery school, family day care home, or development center stating beliefs opposed to immunization, to be enrolled in any private or public elementary or secondary school, child day care center, day nursery, nursery school, family day care home, or development center within the state until the pupil enrolls in the next grade span, as defined. A personal beliefs affidavit is only good until the next grade span, at which time it is required that students receive the mandated immunizations.
For purposes of this subdivision, “grade span” means each of the following:

(1) Birth to preschool (includes JK)

(2) Kindergarten and grades 1 to 6, inclusive, including transitional kindergarten.

(3) Grades 7 to 12, inclusive.

All private and public schools shall require documentary proof of each entrant’s immunization status and shall record the immunizations of each new entrant in the entrant’s permanent enrollment. The immunization record of each new entrant admitted conditionally shall be reviewed periodically by the school to ensure that within the time periods designated by regulation of the department he or she has been fully immunized against all of the diseases and immunizations received subsequent to entry shall be added to the pupil’s immunization record. The school shall prohibit from further attendance any pupil admitted conditionally who failed to obtain the required immunizations within the time limits allowed in the regulations of the department, unless the pupil is exempted until that pupil has been fully immunized. 

To understand more about Bill SB277, you can go to: 

http://www.shotsforschool.org/laws/sb277faq/
